Copy of e-mail from Dr. George Hamilton dated August 28, 2003
Dear Sirs:

 

Yesterday, August 26,  2003, Gary  Bernon of your agency provided me with a tour of several sites infested  with the Brown Marmorated Stink Bug, Halyomorpha halys in  Allentown, PA.  I was amazed at the scope of  the infestation.  Never have I seen stinkbugs in any one area at such high  densities.  During the tour, we observed H. halys feeding and reproduction on  several ornamental plants including crab apples,  Norwaymaples, pyracantha, American holly  and butterfly bush.  We also observed feeding occurring on  peaches, Asian pears, plums, raspberry, asparagus and beans.  In  addition, for the infested fruit trees we examined based on the damage  observed (100% of the fruit had feeding scars) a total loss of  production has occurred.

 

Halyomorpha halysis not just a problem limited to  Pennsylvania.  We collected our  first H. halys in  New  Jerseyfrom a blacklight trap in  1999.  Unfortunately, at the time, we did not know that it  was H. halys.  In 2003, we  collected H. halys from three  additional New  Jerseysites indicating that it has  begun to spread throughout the northwestern portion of our state.  This  fact is disturbing.  There are numerous tree fruit and vegetable growers in  that portion of the state.  Should  this insect infest these sites and create damage at the same level I observed  yesterday, many of our growers would be faced with severe crop losses.  In my opinion, this insect could cause  losses similar to those caused by Colorado potato beetle.  Because the current infestation is also  close to several New Jersey nurseries, the potential also exists for the  quarantining of plant material should H.  halys be found by New Jersey nursery inspectors or complete rejection by  other states should this insect appear in shipments moving across state  lines.

 

This is truly a disaster waiting to  happen and warrants further investigation to develop effective management  tactics, to do so, however, will require funding.  Since  this is an introduced pest, support for the development of these tactics  should fall within your charge.  Hopefully, you will see fit to provide  resources to address this important emerging problem.  

 

George Hamilton
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